General Assembly CECA 2008

Montréal, Canada, 2-10-2008

1. Opening

Mrs. Colette Dufresne-Tassé opens the session, welcomes all participants to this annual General Assembly and introduces Mrs. Arja van Veldhuizen, Secretary of CECA, who will chair this session. The Agenda is accepted.

The minutes of the General Assembly CECA 2007 are accepted and will be published on the CECA Website. Mrs Željka Jelavić notices the absence of African participants at this conference and asks the Board to consider a lower fee for African members. Mrs. Dufresne answers that lowering the conference fee is not so simple, since the conference organisers need the income for realising the conference. Fortunately ICOM provides grants for young members to participate in conferences. The Board will discuss the opportunities for inviting African members next year.

A few words are spoken in remembrance of Mrs. Agniet van der Sande, deputy director of the Museum of Ethnology in Leiden, The Netherlands, who passed away at the age of 48 after been hit by a car in a tragic accident.

2. Reports

2.1. President's report by Colette Dufresne-Tassé, president of CECA

· ICOM now has more than 27.000 members. Soon a new Secretary General will start, in the meanwhile Mr. Robert Spickler took over from Mr. Piet Pouw. A new database of the ICOM-membership will be introduced at the beginning of 2009, which will improve communications within the ICOM-organisation. 

· The ICOM Strategic Plan 2008-2010, published last year, is the leading policy document for ICOM and all its committees. Everything CECA does and is planning to do fits well within the Strategic Plan.

· Three young CECA-members received a fellowship from ICOM: Mrs. Valeria Vera Galleguillos from Chile, Mrs. Gabriela Aidar from Brazil and Miss Siantontola Mukang’andu from Zambia, the latter is not here. Mrs. Dufresne hopes that all of them will attend CECA at future conferences.

· CECA has 1011 members and is therefore still the second largest ICOM international committee, after the Committee for Conservation, which has around 1200 members.

This year's activities prove that CECA is an active committee:

· Annual conference in Montréal, hosted by Pointe-à-Callière, Musée d’archéologie et d’histoire de Montréal, and the Centre des Sciences de Montréal;
· Seven publications launched this week, amongst which are the Proceedings of last year’s conference in Vienna;
· Regional and national meetings of CECA-groups in several places. When possible a member of the CECA Board attends;

· A scientific and editorial committee is launched, lead by Mrs. Anne-Marie Émond, to prepare the next issues of ICOM Education; 

· Mrs. Adriana Mortara Almeida is working on improving the distribution of the different CECA publications;
· The Board is working on four projects:

· Reinforce communication;
· Exchange of competence between regions;
· Enlarge the role of national correspondents;
· Finding new ways to increase professional development of CECA-members through CECA.
Mrs. Silvia Singer asks for more detailed information on these four projects through the CECA website.

2.2. Secretary's report by Mrs. Arja van Veldhuizen

The CECA membership has grown again and 81 different countries are represented. For the Secretary, the introduction of the ICOM-membership database will probably be a great improvement. Every single member will also get access to his or her personal file., CECA will keep the members informed.

The system of communication with the CECA membership through sending email alerts (by the regional coordinators), whenever there is new relevant information on our website, was continued this year. Everyone who did not receive those alerts is requested to inform the Secretary, so that we can go on improving our communication.

Last year Mrs. Van Veldhuizen invited everyone to think about standing for the next CECA Board, that will be elected in 2010. She repeats this call and invites anyone who wants to know more about the work in the Board to contact her or any other board member.

2.3. Treasurer's report by Mrs. Francine Lelièvre, Treasurer of CECA

The Treasurer presents the figures over 2007. They show a modest surplus. Mrs. Dufresne adds that the CECA budget is limited and explains that no money is used for travel or individual costs of Board members. Answering Mrs. Eva Mæhre Lauritzen, she mentions that CECA probably is the committee applying most often for financial support from the Special Projects fund of ICOM - although we did not apply this year. 

Regarding the distribution of CECA-publications, Mrs. Marie-Clarté O’Neill proposes that every member looks for possibilities in his/her own region.

Mrs Larouche suggests contacting the different shops in museums to put some issues on display. This solution seems difficult to organise for practical financial reasons.
2.4. Regional reports

The regional coordinators present a summary of their reports; the reports will be published on the CECA- website.

Mrs. Emma Nardi for Europe:
Found that  many email addresses of European members still are not known to CECA, or addresses have changed again. She is expanding the number of National Correspondents.  She has 14 already and probably three others will follow soon. Mrs. Nardi invites the national correspondents to meet 8-9 May 2009 in Rome, to speak about the role of the National Correspondents. Mrs. Nardi will study the possibilities of organising a regional conference in Europe in 2010.

She introduced a quarterly electronic bulletin this year., No 3 will be sent this month to all European members. Everyone can contribute to this bulletin by sending information on projects, publications, conferences etc. Mrs. Nardi also intends to make one special issue a year dedicated to a specific theme.

Mrs. Adriana Mortara Almeida – on behalf of Mr. Daniel Castro-  for Latin America and the Caribbean:

CECA is very active in Latin America. Exchange takes place through regional meetings and through the website www.cecabogota.pbwiki.com. CECA-news is presented from 8 countries .

Under the title ‘Cecálogo’ five guidelines are formulated by the Latin American members to summarise the goals of museum education.
1. To exchange information, reflections, ideas and experiences about museum education at local, national and international levels.

2. To guarantee that education is part of the mission, vision, politics, programmes and projects of the museum.

3. To defend and apply the proposals to have museum education integrated within the general frame of education at local, regional and international levels. 

4. To promote high quality standards for museum education in the fields of research, administration, interpretation, exhibition and evaluation.

5. To achieve programmes and projects combining education and culture.

Mr. Michael Cassin for USA & Canada:

Has updated the membership list for his region. 

Mrs. Kwang Sun Ahn for Asia, Pacific & Australia

Her region contains about 30 countries, with many different cultures, languages and economic situations. She hopes the CECA share of participants from the huge Asian-Pacific region will grow.

At the moment she has national correspondents in Taiwan and Korea and she stresses the importance of enlarging this network to more countries. 

The report on Africa has not arrived yet, since the Regional Coordinator for Africa Mrs. Umebe N. Onyejekwe, could not come.

3. Next Conferences 2009 and later.

Reykjavik, Iceland, is the venue of the CECA 2009 Annual Conference, from the 5th to the 10th of October. The theme  is Museum Education in a Global Context. It will be hosted by Mrs. Rakel Petursdottir.

2010 we will be in Shanghai, China, as part of the next General Conference.

In 2011 we are very welcome in Tunis, Tunesia. Our host will be Mrs. Leila Sebai.

4. Any comments/issues from the membership

· Mrs. Alison Heath suggests contacting those people who were involved in earlier CECA-conferences in Africa, Asia and South America, to see if they can help to ‘refresh’ relations to these countries. In the discussion,  Ecuador is mentioned, but in this country political problems appear to prevent the growth of CECA. 

· Mrs. Kwang adds that in the case of Asia it is not always clear what the value is of CECA for museum workers. That might be another reason for the small participation.

· Mrs. Peggy McGeary from Barbados pleads for the use of English as a current language for communication within CECA Latin America and Caribbean, in addition to Spanish. Now the members in Barbados feel excluded from information in their region. This message will be forwarded to Mr. Castro, our Regional Coordinator. Mrs. Silvia Singer offers to assist in translating into English.

· Mrs. Francine Lelièvre regrets that at least 15 CECA members, who were interested to come to the Montreal Conference, did not get the necessary visa.

5. End of session

Mrs. Dufresne thanks everyone for his or her input to this meeting and closes the session.
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